
June 13, 1994 

 

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on June 13, 1994 at 7:30 p.m. at the 

Municipal Bldg. located at 902 Hoffman Home Rd., Gettysburg, PA.  All members were present.   

 

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting, May 9, 1994, were approved by motion of Moul, 2
nd

 by 

Snyder.  All in favor, motion carried.   

 

The Treasurer’s Report and Bills to be Paid Report consisting of $12,412.31 to be paid out of the General 

Account, checks numbered 6973 through 6983 and $1,058.80 to be paid out of the Payroll Acc’t., checks 

1314 through 1316 were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Moul;  all in favor, motion carried.   

 

Subdivisions: 

Myers/Lippy - Modules not yet signed by the SEO.  Motion by Snyder to approve the plan pending approval 

by DER, 2
nd

 by Moul.  All in favor, motion carried.   

 

Road Report: 

Solomon, Patterson, Low Dutch and Crouse Rds. will be paved.  Bids to be put out for 650 tons FB1 binder 

and 3000 tons FB1 wearing course.   

 

Also a portion of Barlow-Two Taverns Rd. will be paved with Ralumac.  A road in Cumberland Township 

has been paved with this; so far is wearing well.   

 

Snyder moved to apply the County Aid money toward the ’94 paving.  2
nd

 by Moul;  all in favor, carried.   

 

Correspondence:   

-Accident report for 1993;  38 accidents, no fatalities.   

-LASD letter expressing appreciation for the Twp. keeping the roads open this past winter.   

-Notice from Wm. F. Hill and Assoc. that the Wilson Stair farm intends to apply for permit to use sewer 

sludge.   

 

Old Business:   

-Still looking for a Building Permit and Zoning Officer.   

-Still looking for an EMC.  Snyder will check with Don Hubbard, Jr.  Stated that the resolution concerning 

emergency management needs to be taken care of.   

-Contracts for PA 97 project have just arrived.  Supervisors need to look at them and have the solicitor review 

them.   

 

New Business:   

-Date for annual junk yard inspection tentatively set for Monday, 6/20/94, at 8:00 a.m.  

-Notice from GM that pickup must be recalled to check the brake rotors.  This will be taken care of Friday.   

 

Public Comments:   

Ivan Lufriu - What is looked for when junk yards are inspected?  Beebe responded that they comply with the 

junk yard ordinance, the fence is up, and everything is in good order.   

 

Steve Kelly - Questioned what has been done regarding Les Adams’ porch;  also wondered if Twp. is going 

to mow the roads.  (Secretary will check files regarding the status of the porch.) 

 

There was also a question about the letter previously received from R.A. Bender.  Mr. Beebe met with 

Bender’s;  thinks the county needs something like this, but the facility must pay for itself or would be a 

burden to the county.  Questioned whether there is a market for the by-product.  Mr. Beebe went to TN to see 

a similar plant there.  They were moving compost, but didn’t seem to be getting much money for it.   

 

Mr. Kelly asked if Bender’s could collect in Mount Joy Township.  Yes, they may.   



 

Regarding codification, the supervisors met with the solicitor and hopefully this project can now go forward.   

 

Moul moved for adjournment at 8:15, 2
nd

 by Snyder, meeting adjourned.   

 

Respectfully submitted by Bonnie L. Koontz, secretary.   

 


